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Corona Plateau Mauritius
Newsletter July 2022

The Extraordinary General Meeting was held at the Mauritius Gymkhana Club on Friday 17th June 2022.    Fourteen members were present.   
Manda Boolell chaired the meeting, which was held to elect a new committee following the resignation of Asha Putty, outgoing chairwoman.   
After discussion, the following were elected to form the committee of Corona Plateau from June to March 2023 :   
Chairwoman : Mira Hurbungs
Vice chairwoman : Manda Boolell
Treasurer : Rosemarie Domaingue
Asst. Treasurer :  Sunita Appadu
Secretary :  Kamini Bassant
Events :   Lyndsay Riviere
We were very pleased to welcome Mira to chair our club.   She pointed out that she would not be present for the next few weeks, as she had planned to visit her family in Australia.   She has however, sent us a message , which is as follows :
Dear Corona Plateau Ladies,
 Greetings from ‘Down Under :.  I thank you
for your trust and support in electing me as the Chairperson of our club.
I should like to thank the outgoing chairperson of Corona, and extend my thanks to the executive team, with special thanks to Manda for stepping in as acting chairperson during my absence.
Stay safe, Mira


Our next meeting will be on the 15th July 2022 from 10 am.   
We are very pleased to announce that we shall have an esteemed speaker in Mr. Vinod Boolell.   He will be talking about the topical subject of « Torture and the Rights of Suspects. »
Vinod Boolell holds a degree in law from Oxford University.   He is an expert in Human Rights and Criminal Law.   He has worked as a prosecutor at the office of the Director of Public Prosecutions.   He has served as a Judge of the Supreme Court in Mauritius.   He has also served as a Judge with the United Nations in Kosovo and in Nairobi.

According to the ‘duty roster’, Mandy will be bringing the raffle prize for next month.

We wish Emilie a speedy recovery from her back injury.   We hear that she is currently convalescing in a nursing home in Moka.   Get well soon Emilie.

We have another exciting speaker lined up for August.   Dr. Ameenah Sorefan, consultant Psychiatrist for the MInistry of Health has graciously accepted to speak to us on the Prevention of Dementia and Altzheimer’s Disease.   We do hope that you will attend these two meetings and listen to what these learned people have to tell us about such interesting subjects.

Our next meeting will be on the 15th July.   We look forward to seeing you all there

Your committee
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